OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, February 4, 2011

Present:  John Block, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson, Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Shelly Signs, Gary Tiedeman, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Gideon Alegado, Carroll DeKock

Meeting called to order at 10:01 A.M. by President Susan Poole.

Approval of minutes: The January meeting minutes, after revision of the second sentence of the Membership Comm. report to read “The committee has been asked to send letters to those who have paid dues for a year or more in advance, telling them of their options,” were approved.

Treasurer’s report: Carol Kronstad reported that as of 2/2/2011 we have spent $4113.07 of our $9000.00 allotment in the XURA account. For the OSU Foundation account, the current balance is $32,211.60. We should be able to endow by this Fall!
Old Business: Revision of ByLaws: The following ByLaws revision was proposed at the January 7 Board meeting. (An email notice of the pending February 4th vote was sent to the Board on January 28th). 
It is moved that the OSURA Board designates the Golf Committee as a Standing Committee of OSURA. The Golf Committee develops and carries out the activities of an OSURA Golf Tournament, together with related, associated activities, as appropriate. (Helen Polensek moved and Gerry Olson seconded, at the January 7 Board meeting.) After some discussion, the motion received final approval, 11 Yes, 1 No. This revision becomes Item I. of Article V, Section 1.
Committee Reports
Communications Comm: Gary Tiedeman is working on the Spring Newsletter which will probably include an interview article on an OSURA member. He has someone in mind, but welcomes suggestions as well. Information for the Newsletter should be submitted to Gary in the next few weeks, if possible. The deadline is April 1.
Membership Comm: Gerry Olson reported that the committee met recently to discuss the most effective ways to increase membership. She distributed a written report, which in summary was: Golf Event – promote membership at this event, including having members bring guest retirees; Univ. Day – Continue contact with potential members at the OSURA booth and contact emeriti in the lunch room; Non-renewers – the committee will send a letter to each member who has not renewed; Special effort to reach new retirees – Send a letter to each new OSU retiree. Coordinate this effort with President Poole; Special Event – the committee proposed inviting all recent retirees (during the past year or so) to the OSURA Annual meeting and to have a special welcoming event for them.  These ideas were discussed, with general support for all, especially the idea of a special event included in the Annual meeting.
Member Services Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that the Future of Higher Education event on January 27 was well attended and that the three presentations and discussions following were very good. This event was video-recorded and will be made available on the OSURA website. The regular Pre-retirement event is being planned for May 3. The committee had been planning a “Prepare-to-Care” event as well. When it was learned that Hospice recently presented a similar program that drew a number of OSURA members, the committee is now considering deferring this presentation.
Nominations Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that an email notice to the membership will be sent asking for nominations of individuals to run for the Board openings. The Board will be selecting a new President-elect and a Secretary, also.
Program Comm: Helen Polensek reported that the “Bollywood Dancing,” program on January 19 had twelve participants who not only learned about this popular dance, but also spent an hour doing it. On request, Helen demonstrated her favorite move, the “Egyptian.” Jim Krueger got into the act as well by demonstrating a couple of steps he could remember. 

The OSU Theater event on February 11 will feature light snacks and a talk by a theater representative, followed by the play Glengarry Glen Ross. Women’s Gymnastics on February 25 will have a pre-meet dinner and a talk from a gymnastics representative. The Women’s basketball event will be held on March 3, with the same format. Special-price tickets are available for the March 3 game.

Arrangements are being made for a trip to the Oregon Coast Aquarium, possibly on April 7, which would include a behind-the-scene tour and a 45-minute presentation by an Aquarium representative. The potential trip to the Air/Space Museum in McMinnville was discussed at length and it was decided that owing to logistics challenges, this event will not be further pursued at this time.
There was some discussion of using OSURA funds to supplement transportation and meals for trip participants. This continues to be a standard mode of operation because it promotes one of the most valuable types of functions OSURA provides for members. All such expenses are within the budgeted amounts. An opinion expressed was that subsidies for events on campus are fine, but perhaps not for trips out of the area.
Scholarship Comm: John Block reported that Scholarship application brochures are out and that one inquiry has been received so far. Deadline for submission is March 7.

Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower said that she will be requesting volunteers for the Career Fair on February 23rd and 24th. She is also planning a pre-Commencement campus cleanup event as we did last Spring.
Northwest Retirees Meeting Comm: Terri Tower distributed a Draft Budget sheet for the event. It calls for $500 of OSURA funds for meeting expenses and meeting rooms in LaSells Stewart Center (May 18, 19) and the Alumni Center (May 19). A Registration Fee of $50 is proposed to cover costs of the Welcome Reception ($300), Continental Breakfast and Break ($166), Box Lunch ($268), and Dinner on May 19 ($650). In addition, expenditure of $300 of OSURA funds is planned to cover costs of six OSURA officers and members who will officially represent OSURA. All OSURA members will be encouraged to attend events on both days.
 The cost of the May 19 dinner for members will be $20.
Jo Anne Trow moved and Tom McClintock seconded that the NW Meeting Budget be approved as presented by Chair Terri Tower. Passed by unanimous vote.

Staff Report: Shelly Signs asked the Board whether or not it wanted to establish a link on the OSURA website to the official OSU Government Relations website. Several members expressed the opinion that the site would be informative and relevant to interested OSURA members. There was a consensus that Shelly should have such a link established. ACTION. 
AROPE. Gerry Olson reported that the next AROPE meeting will be March 8. OSURA members are welcome at AROPE meetings. The March 8 meeting will be of special relevance because its subject is PERS and the Legislature. Contact Gerry for more information.
OPRI. Gary Tiedeman, who is an OPRI Board member (representing Higher Ed) described OPRI (Oregon PERS Retirees Inc.) and asked that OSURA members consider joining OPRI ($10/year) if they are not already members. OPRI, together with the lobbyist it hires (Mark Nelson), works to protect the interests of all PERS retirees.
New Business
Honorary membership in OSURA. President Poole said that she has not received any names as yet of possible new honorees. Discussion deferred to a later meeting.
Meeting adjourned 11:43 A.M.  Next Meeting Friday, March 4th, Cascade Hall, 10:00 A.M. Future meetings: April1st, Annual Meeting May 11.

Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

